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AGENDA

1. Apologies for absence

2. Director of Graduate Studies Report and Graduate Studies Committee items

3. Minutes of meeting 14th February 2014
4. Matters arising and Action Points from meeting 14th February 2014

5. Departmental Review Update

6. University Research Lecturers and Honorary Senior Clinical Lecturers

7. Financial Report 







[Paper 1]
8. Departmental Website Provision (Haiku) – update
9. Any Other Business

Present:

Prof. Georg Holländer
 (chair)
(GH)



Dr. Rebeccah Slater

(RS)


Prof. Andrew Pollard 

(AP)



Prof. Irene Roberts

(IR)



Dr. Matthew Snape

(MS)


Alex Holmes


(AH)



Erin Doyle 
(minutes)

1. Apologies:



Prof. Peter Sullivan

(PBS)
 

Prof. Philip Goulder

(PG)



Dr. Dominic Kelly

(DK)



Chris Green 


(CG)

2.

Director of Graduate Studies Report and Graduate Studies Committee items

(i)
AP reported that everything is on course with PGR student intake for 14/15 entry. Unfortunately, none of the applicants were successful in obtaining funding through the MSD Divisional Funding Competition, and therefore the Department will be providing bursaries to all students (Celina Jin in Year 3 only) with the exception of Michael Carter. We are waiting for the outcome of Michael’s interview with the Wellcome Trust which will take place on the 29th June 2014. Hannah Chen started with the department at the start of this term as an early starter to the 2014-15 programme.

(ii)
AP attended a Graduate Studies meeting where an increase in the number of PGR students available across the division was discussed. Hopefully, this should mean that Paediatrics will be able to increase the Department’s places in the longer term. 

(iii)
The ratio of applicants for a D.Phil position should be 5:1. In order to achieve this, the Medical School want to do an advertising push to get more applicants for D.Phils.   

(iii)
AH reported that he has a meeting scheduled with Jane Dale following the action point from the previous meeting, to discuss student numbers. AP asked to attend this meeting and to use this also to clarify the central funding pot. Following this, a further internal meeting will be set up between AH, GH and AP to consider future funding for student bursaries, and how we can best publicise our programme to attract greater numbers of high quality applicants to Paediatrics. GH commented that it is important to ensure that the Department is not put at risk of funding greater numbers of student bursaries than initially planned in future years; AH suggested that, if the bursaries were to be offered through the Divisional Funding Competition, this would prevent this re-occuring.
Action(s):
(i) AH and AP to meet with Jane Dale. (ii) AP, GH and AH to meet to discuss departmental bursaries.  (iii) Faculty to meet to discuss funding options and devise a system for 15/16 

3. 
   Minutes of meeting 14th February 2014

The minutes of the meeting held on 14th February 2014 were accepted as a true record of the meeting.
4.
Matters Arising and action points from meeting 14th February 2014
(i) MS mentioned that all Academic Clinical Fellows within Paediatrics have received ACF funding through OUCAGS.
(ii) Graduate Studies Supervisor Training - every student should have 2 supervisors. Preferably this should be two members of senior academic staff (or an equivalent post in another department where students work across disciplines), but if this is not possible then at least one senior academic and a post doc.

(iii) Space - PBS and AH will continue to look at questions surrounding Departmental space allocation and seeking additional space. Some of the issues and possible solutions will require detailed discussion with the Division. 

(iv) Departmental Symposium (5th June 2014) – the planned programme and organisational arrangements for the day were discussed. It was requested that all group leaders encourage their teams to provide feedback after the day so we can see how to move this educational research day forward for future years. It is likely that, with expansion in D.Phil numbers, in future years this should be split into a summer D.Phil day and then a more general “Departmental Away Day” later in the year, in line with the original proposal from the Athena SWAN working group.

Action(s):
         (i) AH and PBS to continue to look at extra space; AH will meet with Rosie Mortimer to look at proposals.
5.   Departmental Review Update
(i)
GH reported that Susan Chadwick had prepared an interim report for the Department following her initial review and meetings with admin staff. Her immediate recommendation was for the appointment of two additional members of staff within the admin team, in order to alleviate the immediate workload capacity pressures identified by AH. AH confirmed that a revised organisational structure had been developed for the admin team, and that interviews are to take place over the next few weeks for an additional Research Grants Assistant and an HR Assistant, along with a replacement for Luke Blount who leaves at the beginning of June. 

(ii)
Susan had additionally recommended that any further review be deferred until these changes had been implemented and a “steady state’ within the admin team had been achieved, and once the immediate issues caused by the installation of Core HRIS, X5, and Oracle R12 (along with AH’s absence through illness) had been resolved. Therefore, GH confirmed that the situation will be reassessed once the new staff have been in post for 6-9 months, at which point a decision can be made on whether it is then necessary to invite Susan to complete the second phase of the planned review.
6.
University Research Lecturers and Honorary Senior Clinical Lecturers

(i)
It was agreed that currently we do not have anyone to put forward that meets the selection criteria.
7.
Financial Report

(i)
AH Reported that the current position for 2013-14 was broadly in line with the submitted budget and his Q2 forecast for the Department, and should result in a small surplus position at the end of the financial year.

 (ii)
AH then discussed the budget setting for the 2014-15 year, advising that several previously planned expenses were due to take effect in 2014-15. These, coupled with increased expenses (particularly in terms of building rental costs), would have a detrimental effect on In-Year performance (essentially, the Department would be “spending from accrued reserves” to fund planned expansion over the next two to three years). The budget submitted to the Division anticipated a deficit position of £150-£200k against annual I+E, although these had been planned for and discussed with the Division, and the Department had built up sizeable reserves in order to provide for this. Alex planned to meet with Justin O’Toole (JO’T, the Divisional Financial Controller) to discuss the budget position but emphasised that this had been agreed as part of the business planning for expansion between JO’T, AH, PBS, and GH some time ago and was therefore not a cause for concern in the short-term.
(iii)
AP commented that, although the rental figures for the CCVTM building had increased substantially, he felt that the cost-per-FTE of CCVTM space was actually comparable to other groups/areas and that he therefore viewed this as reasonable.

8.
Departmental Website Provision (Haiku) - update 
(i)
AH reported that work has commenced on the build of the new Departmental website in collaboration with Fry-IT, and the new site was planned to go live at the beginning of the new academic year. It was noted that the new site would provide significant improvements over the existing provision, but that there would be a significant amount of input required in the short-term in order to get this up and running initially. 
(ii)
It was agreed by the panel that AH would liaise with each group head to identify updates, additions, or alternatives which they would like on the new website.

(iii)
Each PI will actively engage with Symplectic as this will automatically be transferred over to Haiku once it is up and running.

(iv)
AP advised members that if they struggled with anything on Symplectic he would be able to assist.  

Action(s):
(i) AH to liaise with group leaders to set out website content. 
9.
Any Other Business

(i)
AH reported that an advert was now out for a new Departmental Clinical Lecturer in Paediatrics (a replacement for Faith Emery, whose contract finishes at the end of August). The closing date for applications is the 23rd June, with interviews scheduled shortly after.
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